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TOWN CLERK’S REPORTS SPECIAL MEETING  

 

4. REOPENING OF THE TOWN CENTRE – a) 20mph Speed Limit – following a 

site. meeting a draft proposal is being prepared by Cormac. This should be 

ready to go to the July Council meeting. b) Measures to support cycling - A 

scoping meeting around measures to support cycling is being held on 30 July.   

20mph limit 

 

Background – a site meeting has been held with interested parties. Possible 

locations for 20mph signs for Pike Street/Market Street and Bay Tree Hill/Pondbridge 

Hill were considered.  Most of these can be mounted on posts (some existing) but 

there would need to be at least one sign on an A frame.  The Town Council 

representatives stressed the need to cover the whole of the affected area, eg right 

down to the bottom of Market Street.  The relevant Cormac officer was on leave but 

it is hoped to have detailed proposals ready for Town Council on 28th July 2020. 

 

CORMAC is asking Town Councils to take responsibility for checking the A frame 

signs (presumably including the current ones), which tend to get knocked over.  The 

Facilities Manager  

says this can be done, although daily checks will not be possible until the beginning 

of August. 

 

Options for a wider 20mph limit for the town were considered. The two main ones 

seem to be: 

 

• To make the whole town 20mph so that would replace the 30mph signs on the 

entrance to town. 

• To use the green town centre line on the attached Neighbourhood Plan map 

as a starting point for a town centre 20mph zone. 

 

Either of these would need a permanent traffic order and significant design work 

beforehand, including looking at current speeds and seeing whether traffic calming 

measures are needed as well as the signs.  

 

A meeting will be held on 30 July to look at how to make cycling easier and safer.  

This involves the Cornwall Council transport team so the wider 20mph discussion will 

be put to that meeting.  

 

Extra on-street parking 

 

A number of possible locations for extra parking spaces were looked at.  The most 

promising seemed to be next to Poundland.  There is also a possibility of an extra 

space outside the cobbler/key cutting shop, and maybe on Market Street.  CORMAC 
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will come back with proposals.  This will require a traffic order which would need to 

be prioritised via the CNA system. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the Council agrees next steps on measures to help the 

town reopen safely.    

 

5. COUNCIL PRIORITIES to approve the draft objectives as attached and ask 

Committees to ensure that the work programmes are focussed upon the 

approved objectives and not to make additional requests for further work 

items.    

 

Background - Workload for senior staff has been particularly high for several reasons 

including the response to Covid-19 demands and the CLLD application taking much 

more work than expected.  This is unsustainable and impacting on financial 

management and reporting.  

 

Following consideration of the issue at the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Chairs meeting 

it was recommended that a work plan based upon the points below be drafted and 

placed on the next Council agenda and circulated to all councillors with a note for a 

comment and to ensure no new items  be brought forward by Councillors before 

discussion at Council.  Committees to discuss priorities at their first meeting. 

 

• Responding to the effects of Covid-19, especially reopening Town Council 

facilities and contributing to the town reopening. 

• Ensuring good financial management and reporting systems in the current      

circumstances. 

• Completing the Cattle Market Makers bid to CLLD. 

• Maintaining Town Council systems, including supporting committee meetings   

and Full Council  

• Ongoing Guildhall Fire Doors and the Public Hall snagging in the priorities list. 

Town Council and Finance, Economic Development & General Purposes 

Committee – work items relevant to the priorities:  

 

Work under these priorities in recent months includes: 

• Responding to the effects of Covid-19, especially reopening Town Council 

facilities and contributing to the town reopening. 

 

o Buildings, parks, toilets – risk assessments, PPE, hot water etc 

o Keeping up with changing information/government guidance 

o Checking protocols, new legislation, STOs, FRs etc 

o Leaflets x 2 

o Telephone helpline – answering calls, amending phone system set up 

o Virtual meetings (initial familiarisation/set up, sending invites, accessing 

recordings) 
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o IT problems / access – some general rather than covid related e.g. SV email 

virus, Rialtas server down, installation of the new Wildanet broadband.    

o Meeting papers - printing and now need to deliver 

o Reopening the town meetings - who to invite discussion, grant application and 

ongoing traffic work 

o Survey Monkey 

o Markets 

o Cycling 

o Guildhall tenants 

o Furlough – we did not proceed with this, but spent time researching it, and YH 

& TC attended training to learn how to do calculations and claims when we 

thought we were going to use it 

o Business support and rates grants 

o Training platform set up 

o Copied into lots more emails from colleagues so you know what is going on 

as not all working together 

o General things raised by the public, e.g. footpaths, parking, establishments 

complying with reopening regulations 

 

• Ensuring good financial management and reporting systems in the current 

circumstances. 

 

Covered under RFO report. 

 

• Completing the Cattle Market Makers bid to CLLD. Submitting the initial 

application documents and substantial follow up responding to queries from 

CLLD.  Working on partnership documents. 

 

• Maintaining Town Council systems, including supporting committee meetings   

and Full Council  

o Full Council meetings - Business as usual reporting, plus things that crop up 

e.g. recording meetings, payments to Councillors policies 

o Planning – regular 3 weekly consultation, although no meeting the process 

takes longer 

o Restarting Facilities and C&E – shorter meetings but more officer time (will 2 

officers be needed?) 

o Facilities priorities – Guildhall fire doors, Public Hall snagging 

o C&E - Liskeard Unlocked, TIC/museum reopening, complying with the 

website accessibility requirements by September 

o HR – managing remote staff, checking on staff health and welfare (physical 

and mental health, financial and home situation – insurance, DSE etc) – about 

half an hour per staff member per week for YH & JO, monitoring and 

supporting staff to carry out their functions (providing input and advice) – Staff 

appraisals a priority over the next 3 months. 
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o General telephone calls and emails, other business as usual (defibs, website 

updates, etc) 

 

 

 

Priority  Work until end of July  Work until end of September  

Covid 19 Reopening 

the town 

20mph draft design 

Installing pavement signs and 

hand sanitiser stations in 

consultation with CORMAC 

and businesses.  

Continue to receive and  

consider the daily Government 

updates and pass them onto 

Councillors, Staff and if 

appropriate partners. 

Subject to the launch of the Fund 

submit a bid for walking and cycling 

(2nd tranche) this to be developed with 

partners such as, Cornwall Council, 

businesses and the public.  

Continue to receive and consider the 

daily Government updates and pass 

them onto Councillors, Staff and if 

appropriate partners. Noting that this 

will become more time consuming as 

each phase is undertaken 

Good Financial 

Management and 

Reporting  

Complete Internal Audit  

Complete and submit AGAR 

Implement items recommended by the 

new Internal Auditor.  

Ensure financial reporting up to date. 

Monitor budgets and analyse the 

impact of covid19. 

Commence budget and precept setting 

work. Loss of income implications. 

Completing the Cattle 

Market Makers bid to 

CLLD 

Complete amendments to 

spreadsheets  

Approve and submit the 

Collaboration Agreement  

Obtain and consider specialist 

VAT advice 

Provide clarification to the CLLD 

assessment team and board during the 

approval process. 

Approve and submit the Heads of 

Terms.   

Draw up details of Town Clerk and 

RFO time spent on project staff 

appointment  and project board set up. 

Support the development of the pre 

planning application.   
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Maintaining Town 

Council systems, 

including supporting 

committee meetings   

and Full Council 

Support the current remote 

working.  

Note that a normal Council or 

Committee meeting would take 

3 days to prepare the reports 

and 2 days to write the minutes 

and pass on instructions or 

information. This time is 

additional to that spent on the 

work.   

Support the current remote working.  

Staff appraisals which will take time as 

a number of staff are new, or have 

changed hours or responsibilities. 

During the budget and precept setting 

Council and Committee meetings to 

January the additional financial pre 

meeting extends a 5 days of 

preparation and 4 days to post meeting 

minute taking an collating work.   

 

 

In addition, to the work that is directly Town Council in nature. Keys members of staff 

also currently support the work of the Town Forum in the roles as indicated below. 

(The Forum is intended to meet on 2nd September 2020)   

 

 

Town Forum – (despite the observation, that the Town Forum is unconnected to the 

Town Council – the reality is that none of the original partners or funding remains in 

place and the Town Council is the only organisation actively supporting the Forum). 

The Town Clerk has attended all of the Town Forum meetings since September 

2014, the Responsible Financial Officer writes all the Planning Updates, Accounts 

Clerk prepares all cheque payments for signing and countersigning, deals with the 

banking and prepares the balances etc. Administration Assistant prints out and 

collates all the agendas, minutes and attachments.  

 

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the items above are adopted as the priority 

activities with reporting lines to Council / Finance, Economic Development & 

General Purposes Committee.  

 

That the Facilities Committee and Communications & Engagement Committee 

be asked to prioritise their activities in support the above objectives.    

 

6. COMMUNITY LEAD LOCAL DEVELOPMENT (CLLD) – Cattle Market Makers 

Project – a) to receive and acknowledge the financial support of Cornwall 

Council for the Cattle Market Makers project and their willingness to enter into 

a peppercorn lease and Collaboration Agreement. b) to approve the draft 

Collaborative Agreement (with Cornwall Council). 

 

 

Background – as was set out on the report to the 12th May 2020 Special Council, a 

set of supporting paperwork was being presented or was to be presented to the 
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Town Council. This included a Collaboration Agreement. This is attached. It is an 

operational arrangement to supplement the lease.  

 

Update 22nd July 2020 Cornwall Council Cabinet Meeting – approved a series of 

measures to support both the Cattle Market Makers Project and the Cornwall Council 

direct investment in their “Digital and Creative Workspace” development. The papers 

are attached. In summary, the items immediately relevant to the Town Council in 

considering the Collaboration Agreement at the 28th July 2020 Town Council Meeting 

and the draft Heads of Terms at the 25th August 2020 Town Council meeting are:  

 

“4. That Cornwall Council enters into a collaboration agreement with Liskeard Town 

Council to deliver the Cattle Market Makers Project and that up to £0.326m from the 

Council’s Community Led Local Development Programme Match Fund, approved by 

Cabinet in June 2019, be allocated to deliver the project subject to securing CLLD 

investment. 

 

5. That the decision to grant a lease of the area comprising the Cattle Market Makers 

Project (as broadly shown in the plan at Appendix 2 to this report) to Liskeard Town 

Council for a peppercorn value be delegated to the Strategic Director for Economic 

Growth and Development in consultation with the Section 151 and Monitoring 

Officers and the Portfolio Holder for Culture Economy and Planning.” 

 

A further item on the Cabinet report will go to Cornwall Council owing to the size of 

the financial investment. That is,    

 

“7. That the Capital Programme is uplifted by a total of £0.708m, which includes an 

additional award of £0.240m from the Local Growth Fund for enabling works to 

deliver the Liskeard Cattle Market Digital and Creative Workspace project and 

£0.468m to reflect delivery of the Cattle Market Makers project”. 

 

Clerks Notes – It is extremely helpful for the Cabinet at Cornwall Council to approve 

the collaboration agreement and the £326,000 match funding. This will mean that our 

financial involvement in the Cattle Market Makers project will be limited to £2,000. 

There is also a willingness to indicate support for a peppercorn rent which was the 

final item for clarification needed on the Head of Terms which will be coming to the 

25th August 2020 Town Council for consideration.      

 

25th August 2020 Town Council The final details should also have been confirmed to 

enable the Town Council to consider and approve the draft Heads of Terms. The 

meeting will receive details of the resource implications for the Town Clerk and RFO 

is supporting the appointment of the project staff and the start-up of the project 

board. 

The Town Clerk and RFO will also need to provide clarification to the CLLD 

assessment team and the CLLD board during the approval process. 
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RECOMMENDATIONS: a) to receive and acknowledge the financial support of 

Cornwall Council for the Cattle Market Makers project and their willingness to 

enter into a Collaboration Agreement with the Town Council . b) to approve the 

draft Collaborative Agreement (with Cornwall Council). 

 

 


